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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (2)

Tuesday 13th February, 2007

QUESTION No. 23
Question: Councillor E. Walsh
"To ask the Manager to install a public light pole in Greenhills Park at the corner of the area that protrude into the park from Greenhills College and near the pedestrian exit to St. James Road to improve the security of the park for elderly residents who are being approached at this particular spot by youths seeking money from them?"
Reply:
In general, the Parks & Landscape Services Department do not install public lighting in parks in order to discourage public access into parks during official park closing hours for reasons of security and personal safety.  However, it would appear that people do utilise the pedestrian path network in Greenhills Park after official park closing hours and particularly the link between St. James Road and St. Anthony’s Crescent.  
We will examine the feasibility and implications of installing public lighting in Greenhills Park in conjunction with the Council’s public lighting section and the Garda Siochana.

